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NEEDLES AND THREAD 

February 2020 

Welcome to February! The month of love. Young love, new love, lost love and true love. 
We love quilting, sewing and coming together as quilters to share our knowledge and friendship.  
Enjoy the process of all that we love. 
 

Becky Newsom 

 
“May he give you the desire of your heart and make all your plans succeed” -Psalm 20:4 

Becky’s Babbles! 

HOSPITALITY 

 
The quilters of the Northland are the most bountiful pro-
vider of treats, sweets, & snacks. The selection was 
overwhelming for the start of the year!  As I was not able 
to be there do to some family health issues, my team 
carried on with the help of Ilene A. and Terri S. Thank 
you ladies.  

For February mark it as a sweet heart of a treat, sweet, 
&/or snack month and bring something dear to your 
heart. I look forward to everyone’s specialty.  

The Hospitality Team 

 Raffle and Bingo 

Please remember that February is our basket sale. 

Everyone is to bring a basket worth at least $15.00 of 

sewing related things or things of your choice. You 

may also have larger items you would like to donate 

for raffle. We always appreciate donations of bingo 

gifts. Traditionally the proceeds from this has helped 

to raise funds for the programs committee. Thank 

your in advance for your participation and we look 

forward to seeing you. Come join the fun and fellow-

ship. 

Jean Hummel,  Program Chairman 

It’s Picture Day! 

To be in the 2020 Northland Quilters Guild Membership 
Directory you will need to pay your annual membership 
dues of $20.00 by the end of the February meeting. 

To be in the 2020 Membership Directory your picture will 
need to be taken by the end of the February meeting. 

If you want to use your same picture from our 2018 
Membership Directory, please let me know at the Febru-
ary meeting.  

Mary Cason, Membership 

Scrap Quilt 

 

We are collecting true blues and whites.   
Blues - All shades of blue from light to dark prints 
and solids (no teals).  
Dark blues need to be at least 5 inches square or 
larger. 
Whites - solids or white on white need to be at least 
5 inches or larger. 
 

Help us get started!    Make a 5 inch four patch 
with the blues. Have fun, make several with all your 
scraps!  

 

Daphne and Denise 

2020 Retreat 

Last call for the 2020 Retreat. We have 7 spots still 
available. If you or if you know someone who is interest-
ed please have them call me. 
 

Linda Barksdale 
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Treasurer’s Report   
January 2020 

JoAnn Borchelt, Treasurer 

 Jan-Dec 2020 Jan '20 YTD Variance Budget  

 Starting Bank Balance 24,714.37      2020 

 Income      

I
 Book Orders (Library)   0.00  (100.00) 100.00    

Fons & Porter Subs 195.00  195.00  120.00  75.00  

N
 Fundraiser   0.00  (1,393.00) 1,393.00    

KCRQF    0.00    0.00  

C
 Membership Dues 1,980.00  1,980.00  (1,020.00) 3,000.00    

Membership Roster Ads   0.00  (100.00) 100.00  

O
 Memory Makers   0.00  (100.00) 100.00    

Miscellaneous    0.00  (300.00) 300.00  

M
 Opportunity Quilt   0.00  (1,800.00) 1,800.00    

Quilt Show   0.00  (1,000.00) 1,000.00  

E
 Retreat Income '20 200.00  200.00  (160.00) 360.00    

Retreat Income '21   0.00  (4,000.00) 4,000.00    

Scrap Quilt   0.00  (500.00) 500.00    

Workshop (Offset of Program 
Exp.) 

45.00  45.00  (105.00) 
150.00  

 Totals 2,420.00  2,420.00  (10,458.00) 12,878.00  
 Expenses     

E Book Orders /Library    0.00  (150.00) 150.00  
  Fons & Porter Subs 195.00  195.00  120.00  75.00  
X Historian   0.00  (20.00) 20.00  
  Hospitality   0.00  (300.00) 300.00  
P KCRQF       50.00  
  Installation   0.00  (50.00) 50.00  
E Liability Insurance   0.00  (475.00) 475.00  
  Membership   0.00  (450.00) 450.00  
N Memory Makers   0.00  (15.00) 15.00  
  Miscellaneous 145.66  145.66  (154.34) 300.00  
S Newsletter   0.00  (450.00) 450.00  
  Opportunity Quilt   0.00  (350.00) 350.00  
E Post Office Box   0.00  (102.00) 102.00  
  Professional Dues & Membership 15.00  15.00  (40.00) 55.00  
S Programs   0.00  (4,000.00) 4,000.00  
  Quilted Blessings   0.00  (200.00) 200.00  
  Rent (Gashland Methodist) 100.00  100.00  (1,100.00) 1,200.00  
  Retreat '19   0.00  (1,400.00) 1,400.00  
  Retreat '20   0.00  (2,091.00) 2,091.00  
  Scrap Quilt   0.00  (75.00) 75.00  
  Set Up  50.00  50.00  (550.00) 600.00  
  Sewing Bee   0.00  (100.00) 100.00  
  Sunshine and Shadows  16.97  16.97  (53.03) 70.00  
  Web Site   0.00  (150.00) 150.00  
  Workshop   0.00  (150.00) 150.00  

 Totals 522.63  522.63  (12,305.37) 12,878.00  
 Outstanding Check(s)         

 Ending Bank Balance 26,611.74        
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NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 
Minutes of  General Meeting 

January 9, 2020 

The meeting was called to order by president, Becky Newsom.  She welcomed the members and 3 visitors.   

Membership:   Mary Carson announced that there were 87 members present including 7 new members. She collected 97 membership 

forms and payments by the end of the meeting. 

Minutes/Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s report and minutes from the December meeting were approved as written in the newslet-

ter. 

New Business:  Becky reported that she purchased Office 360 for $99 for guild use. It has the capacity for five users.  Becky is using one 

and membership is using one. Three are still available for committee chairs needing it.  It was moved and seconded that Becky be reim-

bursed $99 for the purchase. 

The guild business cards, e-mail and Facebook accounts need to be updated.  If anyone has information regarding the current proce-

dures, please contact Becky. 

The New Member Tea will be March 18, 2020 at 1p.m.  Anyone who has not gone in the past is invited.  Committee chairmen should 

attend.  Helpers are needed. 

Workshops for members taught by members will be called ‘Peer to Peer ‘and will begin in March, starting at 1 p.m. after the monthly 

meetings and ending at 3 p.m.  Donna Brattin will co-ordinate the activity and it is necessary to register with her, even if signed up during 

the survey.  A $5.00 deposit fee is required to hold your place.  Teachers are needed.  See Donna if you are interested. 

It was moved and passed that a stand be purchased to hold the wireless microphone system speaker, a wireless microphone and a mi-

crophone stand. 

Chairpersons are needed for the Opportunity Quilt, Scrap Quilt and Quilt Show Bazaar. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Mini Groups:  A list of current mini groups is in the newsletter.  Rhonda Thiedke is interested in starting a new group to make Quilts Of 

Valor.  She has arranged for a speaker from the foundation to do a presentation after the February meeting.  The new block pattern will 

be available. 

Treasurer:  Joanne Brochelt-Nothing to report 

Program:  Jean Hummel- Today’s program is by Charles Hitchburn, a veteran who makes and distributes quilts to patients at the VA hos-

pital in Kansas City. The program for February will be the annual basket sale, silent auction, and Bingo.  Please bring donations of filled 

baskets, auction items and prizes for Bingo.   

A discussion followed as to the need for fund raising and using our current funds for national speakers/workshops.  A motion was made 

to refer these concerns to the board.  It was seconded and passed.  It was suggested that a Task Force be created to schedule “Big 

Name” Speakers as they have to be scheduled years in advance.  

Sew Bee:   Roberta Waterfield – The next Sew Bee will be 2 weeks from today, Thursday, January 23rd.  It is located here from 9-3.Come, 

bring your own project or join in the first project the class is doing this year.  Let Roberta know if you want to have your sewing machine 

cleaned or scissors sharpened.  Cleaning is $55.00 and scissors sharping is $7.00.  Cash only.  Let Roberta know by noon on the Tues-

day before the 23rd if you are unable to bring your machine.   Questions-Roberta’s number is 816-935-9650.  

Special Exhibit for Guild Quilt Show:  Roberta Waterfield- She presented her finished challenge quilt and reminded  those who are doing 

projects for the challenge special exhibit this year, please be working on them.  Registrations must be turned in at the June meeting and 

entries are due at the August meeting.  Roberta’s number is 816-935-9650. 

Library:  Nancy Bellis- Nancy is the new librarian Thank you to Trudy Coogan for the many years of overseeing the Guild’s Library. 

Memory Makers- Dolores Swenson has resigned as chairperson.  There are 2 quilts to baste on Jan 23rd.  
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Quilted Blessings:   Teddie Broughton- Quilts are being collected.  The need is great for baby quilts for Baby Grace Program.  Fabric is 

available and will be on a cart beginning next month. 

2020 Retreat:  Linda Barksdale-Openings still available.  Should receive an e-mail with details.  Retreat dates are February 20-23, 2020. 

Fons and Porter Subscriptions:  Ellen Fox-contact her is you wish to subscribe or renew. 

Announcements:  Joanne Thomas sent an e-mail requesting help sewing twin-sized quilts for foster children, fabric is available for those 

who can help. 

Reminder--Please wear you name tags. 

Sew and Share:  15 members showed finished projects. 

The meeting was adjourned. 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Mary Ann Robker, Secretary 

 

NORTHLAND QUILTER’S GUILD 

Minutes of January 9th  General Meeting, Page 2 

Looking for a few good women! 

We are looking for people for the following Committees. 
If you are interested in chairing or participating in any of 
these groups please reach out to Becky Newsom. 
 
Bazaar Guild Quilt Show- Organize the collection of 
items, pricing and running of the boutique 
 
Nominating Committee -Need 3 people to work on this 
committee. The Committee will recommend at the October 2020 meeting at least one person for each of 
the seven board member positions to be elected at the Annual Meeting in November 
 

Magazine Subscription 

Happy New Year Everyone!!!  Hopefully you all had a wonderful holiday and are now ready to sit down and sew.  Fons & Por-

ter is still offering a subscription to Love of Quilting magazine for $15 for the year to guild members.  You must renew 

through your guild.  I will be at the January and February meetings to take those requests.  If you already have a subscrip-

tion to the magazine and would like to renew it, they offer the same opportunity to you as well.  Just see me at the guild 

meeting and I will take your information.  You may pay by check (made payable to Northland Quilters) or cash.    

See you at guild meeting in February, 

(816-734-8692 at home or 816-582-1820 on my cell) 

Ellen Fox 
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Say Hello to Our New Members! 

Janet Ehlert                                                      Peggy Rorabaugh 
7542 North Eastern Ave.                                  9211 N Jarhoe Street 
Kansas City MO 64158                                     Kansas City MO 64155 
Janet.ehlert2@gmail.com.                              Tanzanite1977@gmail.com 
10/08                                                                 7/2 
816 260 6237                                                   816 392 3829 
                                                                             
Jackie Nichols.                                                  Victoria Schildman 
1902 NE Parvin Road.                                       4813 N Fremont Ave 
Kansas City, MO 64116.                                    Kansas City MO 64119 
Jackienichols3@yahoo.com.                            Victoriaschildman@gmail.com 

2/20                                                                    11/18 
816 695 8144.                                                     816 590 6627 
 
Margaret Reichart.                                              Ida Lea Sohm 
7727 NW Schott Drive.                                       11252 N Randolph Ave 
Parkville MO 64152-1041.                                   Kansas City MO 64157 
Marcal@kc.rr.com.                                              Ilsohm@aol.com 

10/17                                                                     7/19   
816 891 8241                                                        816 429 6932 
 
Beth Vegiard 
875 Reese St 
Liberty MO 64068 
Bavegi50@gmail.com 
4/07 

 

Peer to Peer 

 

I am excited to announce that our first Peer to Peer class has been scheduled and it will be held right after the March 

Guild Meeting. Our own Teddie Broughton will be teaching how to make her Jelly Roll Rugs! If you would like to take 

this class please make sure you sign up so that we know how many will be attending. Please contact me if you have 

any questions or wish to sign up. Here is what you need to know before March! 

 

Supplies 
1 jelly roll (40-42 2 1/2" x 42" x strips) 
Jeans sewing machine needle 
1 large spool of thread 
4-5 bobbins prewound  
Best Press or other starch 
Walking foot for your machine 
Batting strips that are cut into 2 1/2" wide (I will bring some batting scraps that you can cut if you want to) 
 
Before the first class you will need to sew the fabric strips together by mitering, then trim the strips and press the 
seams open.  This strip will be about 50 yards long.  Accordion fold the strip at about 12" increments. Tie loosely at 
each end near the folds with a strip of fabric. Place in a paper bag. 
 
We will start placing the batting in the strips on the first day and rolling it into a ball.  If we don't finish you may finish 
this step at home.   
 

Donna Bratton, Peer to Peer Coordinator 

mailto:Janet.ehlert2@gmail.com.
mailto:Tanzanite1977@gmail.com
mailto:Jackienichols3@yahoo.com.
mailto:Victoriaschildman@gmail.com
mailto:Marcal@kc.rr.com.
mailto:Ilsohm@aol.com
mailto:Bavegi50@gmail.com
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DESIGN WALL OF FAME 
Some of the quilts presented at the Jamuary-

Guild meeting. 
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Mini Groups 
 

Please contact the following individuals if you 
have an interest in one of our Mini Groups! 
 
 Wool Group led by Helen Tidics meets the 

third Thursday at 9:30 AM at Helen’s home. 
 English Paper Piecing Group led by Rob-

erta Waterfield  meets at her house the third 
Tuesday at 1:00 PM. 

 Panel Group led by Donna Brattin meets 
the first Tuesday of every month at her 
home at 1:00 PM.  

 The Crazy Quilt Mini Group led by Mary 
Rohrbeck will be on the first Thursday of 
each month at 1 PM.  Meetings will be at 
the North Kansas City Library. 

 Quilt of Valor Group will meet right after the 
monthly guild meeting and is led by Rhonda 
Thiedke. 

I received several quilts at our last meeting. Please 
continue to bring them to me and I will distribute 
them. I will take baby size up to twin size. We do 
have some fabric that you can use in the closet at 
the church. They are very much appreciated. Thank 
you for your generosity. 
 
Teddie Broughton 

February  Birthdays 
 

Mary Gates   2/4 

Joan Nelson  2/9 

Dee Moehle   2/11 

Jennifer Taylor  2/12 

Teri Henderson  2/17 

Becky Newsom  2/19 

Janet Nichols  2/20 

Rachel Williams  2/25 

Kathy Lungren  2/28 

Paula Releford  2/28 

QUILTED BLESSINGS 

SEWING BEE 

Our February Sew Bee will be on Febru-
ary 27th from 9am to 3pm. Great com-
radery and a great time for all. Bring your 
own project or work on the group project 
or just come by and visit!   See you there.  

Roberta Waterfield  

Correction 
 

The December minutes were corrected to reflect the 

names and titles of the officers for 2020.  

Rita Fenn, 2019 Secretary 

Memory Makers 

 

We have two quilts to baste in February. Come and 
help us!  
 

Martha and Beth 

Feel Better Soon! 

 

Jane Bromberg and Betty Haynie are recovering 
from shoulder surgery. 

 

Shirley Justus 

Field Trip 

Our first field trip of 2020 is a shop hop! We 

will be going to five different quilt shops 

with lunch in Cameron on April 22nd. If you 

are interested, please contact Terrie Schroeder for 

details. 
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SILENT AUCTION NEWS 

 

It's time to start working on your Silent Auction donations for our September 2020 Quilt 

Show.   

 

For the Silent Auction, the following items will be accepted: 

 

Miniature Quilts – no side to exceed 24 inches; Wall Hangings – no side to exceed 40 inches; 

Table Toppers/Table Runners; Baby Quilts – maximum size 45”x 50”; Lap Quilts. 

Panels/cheater cloth are accepted, but only if embellished. 

 

Suggestions for Wall Hangings, Table Toppers or Runners might be anything seasonal, including Fall, Halloween, 

Thanksgiving, Christmas, Valentine's Day, Easter and 4th of July.  You might also consider a sports theme, i.e., 

Chiefs, Royals, Sporting KC, MU, KU or K State. 

 

Your donations will be accepted at each quilt meeting through our September meeting. 

 

Please consider donating to our Silent Auction.  The recipient of the money raised is always grateful and thankful. 

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to talk to Mona Meyers or Teddie Broughton. 

 

Thank you for your time and talent. 

 

 

New Member Tea 

 

If you are new to the guild we would love for you to join us at the New Member 
Tea Wednesday March 18, 2020 at 1pm at the Copperleaf Clubhouse. Come get 
to know your board members and let us get to know you.  We want to answer 
your questions and tell you more about the Northland Quilter’s Guild. 

 

Please RSVP by Thursday March 5, 2020 

northlandquiltersguild@gmail.com 

or text 816-682-3608.   

 

Planners and helpers needed to organize the tea. 

Contact Becky Newsom by texting: 816-682-3608 or emailing: northlandquiltersguild@gmail.com 

mailto:northlandquiltersguild@gmail.com
mailto:northlandquiltersguild@gmail.com
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Needles and thread 

February  2020 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

February 13, 2020 N ORTHLAND QUILTERS’ GUILD MEETING, 10 am 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

 

February 27, 2020 

Gashland United Methodist Church 

7715 N Oak Street, Gladstone, MO 

Northland Quilters’ Guild 

PO Box 46654 

Kansas City, MO 64118-6654 


